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WARNING: If you believe this message may be malicious use the Phish Alert Button to
report it or forward the message to Email.Security@ventura.org.

To Whom It May Concern:

Dear County Supervisors:

When we moved into the County 26 years ago, it seemed like such a healthy place to
live. Since then, we have endured cancer, probably due to environmental factors.

Health is our number one priority.  Please vote NO on expanding oil drilling on these
sites. Protect our health, please.

Respectfully,
Kim Charnofsky, Ventura
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